
May 23, 2024, Town Council Special Meeting Summary 

(held by Zoom Video Conferencing) 

 

• Adopted Resolution No. R-10-2024  – A Resolution of the Mayor and Town Council 

declaring the first Friday in June to be National Gun Violence Awareness Day in the Town 

of Kensington to honor and remember all victims and survivors of gun violence and to 

declare that we as a Country must do more to reduce gun violence.  

• Adopted Resolution No. R-11-2024 - A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Town 

of Kensington Authorizing an Addendum to the Contract Agreement with Brudis & 

Associates, Inc. (Resolution No. R-02-2024), to provide Engineering and Support Services 

for a Storm Drain Study within the area of the 10700 and 10800 blocks of St. Paul Street 

in the amount of $23,550.00. 

o This is an addendum to the original contract (Resolution No. R-02-2024), in which 

the scope of the Drainage Study has expanded following the initial review of the 

watershed.  

Town Council Special Meeting May 23, 2024, 11:00 am, held by Zoom Video Conferencing 

Mayor Furman; Council Members Bartram, Crimmins, Engle, and Lichter; Town Manager 

Hoffman; and Clerk-Treasurer Engels were present. Assistant Town Manager Marini was 

necessarily absent.  

Ordinances, Resolutions, and Regulations 

 

Resolution No. R-10-2024 – A Resolution of the Mayor and Town Council declaring the first 

Friday in June (June 7) to be National Gun Violence Awareness Day in the Town of Kensington to 

honor and remember all victims and survivors of gun violence and to declare that we as a Country 

must do more to reduce gun violence was presented.  See Council Actions.     

Resolution No. R-11-2024 - A Resolution of the Mayor and Council of the Town of Kensington 

Authorizing an Addendum to the Contract Agreement with Brudis & Associates, Inc. (Resolution 

No. R-02-2024), to provide Engineering and Support Services for a Storm Drain Study within the 

area of the 10700 and 10800 blocks of St. Paul Street in the amount of $23,550.00. This is an 

addendum to the original contract (Resolution No. R-02-2024), in which the scope of the Drainage 

Study has expanded following the initial review of the watershed was presented. See Council 

Actions. 

Town Manager Hoffman stated that following the initial review of the watershed area, it was 

determined that the storm drain inlets would need to be placed along the east side of St. Paul Street 

in order to avoid relocating an existing Washington Gas main line, and to capture additional runoff 

from Kensington Heights Park. An additional survey of the existing storm drain inlets and pipe 

inverts will be necessary, which will be presented in a separate resolution.  

Council Actions  

Council Member Lichter moved to adopt Resolution No. R-10-2024 declaring the first Friday in 

June to be National Gun Violence Awareness Day in the Town of Kensington. The motion passed 

unanimously. 



 

Council Member Crimmins moved to adopt Resolution No. R-11-2024. A Resolution of the Mayor 

and Council of the Town of Kensington Authorizing an Addendum to the Contract Agreement with 

Brudis & Associates, Inc. (Resolution No. R-02-2024), to provide Engineering and Support 

Services for a Storm Drain Study within the area of the 10700 and 10800 blocks of St. Paul Street 

in the amount of $23,550.00.   The motion passed unanimously.  

Council Member Engle moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:25 pm. The motion passed 

unanimously. 
 


